
Week of January 6 - 10 

Our Mission: Johnson Upper Elementary School is committed to providing a safe, respectful environment that supports the academic and socio-
emotional needs of every student as they develop the necessary skills to become capable, confident, life-long learners.  

 

Keep soaring Jayhawks! 
 

Week At A Glance 

Monday 1/6 PJ Day 

Tuesday 1/7 

Wednesday 1/8 

Thursday 1/9 

Friday 1/10 

Principal’s Corner 

 

Thank you to all of our parents 

and community members who 

took the time to be a chaperone 

for our field trips this week. We 

hope you all had as much fun as 

our students did! As we prepare 

for a break, I wish you all a Hap-

py Holidays and a Happy New 

Year! When we get back in Janu-

ary, we will hit the ground run-

ning with so many great things 

ahead. Take the time to sit back, 

relax, and do whatever makes 

you and your family happy the 

next 2 weeks. Looking forward to 

the memories we make for 2025! 

   -Mr. Traub  

Points of Pride 

 Holiday Spirit Week was a fun time for 

both staff and students! 

 Our Peer Connections Club participated 

in Cookies with Buddies this week! 

 CHS stopped by with both their Orches-

tra and Jazz Band to spread some Holi-

day Cheer for our students! 

PBIS Updates 

This week we focused on using the restrooms 

(see attached SOAR Matrix) on the morning 

announcements. As we head back in from win-

ter break, we will visit rules and expectations 

for the first few weeks that we are back. We 

will also have our SOAR Assembly to look over 

data for November and December, then set 

goals for January! We will have SOAR Clubs for 

students at the end of the month, so put to-

gether a plan with your student on how they 

want to earn their SOAR Bucks this month! 

Staff Member of the Week: 

We would like to congratulate Mrs. Koczara for being voted this 

award by her colleagues this week! 

Mrs. Koczara is our instructional coach here at Johnson.  She is 

dedicated to working with teachers and students to help deliver 

resources and lessons that help meet the needs of our students.  

She can be seen meeting and planning with teachers or in the 

classroom helping out in the classroom building relationships with 

students. We are so lucky to have her as part of our team! 

Planning for the future:           
January 2025 

12/23 - 1/3 Holiday Break 

1/6 - School Resumes PJ Day 

1/14 - PTA Meeting 

1/20 - No School 

1/23 - Bagel Day 

1/31 - SOAR Clubs 
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My favorite part of being a Jayhawk is … 

The staff and students are amazing! It feels 

like a family here. 

Some of My Favorite Things: 

Place To Travel :  

Traverse City 

Foods:  

Anything pasta related 

Color:  

Black 

College:  

University of Michigan 

Movie:  

Dirty Dancing 

Sports Team:  

Detroit Lions 

School Subject: 

ELA, naturally! 

Staff Member of the Week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Koczara 

My hobbies:   

I love cooking and reading!  My son’s hobbies are also my 

current hobbies….so soccer, Bluey, and painting! 
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Johnson spiritwear is available all year. Check out https://
www.johnsonupperspiritwear.com/ to order some Johnson clothing today.  

Feel free to reach our PTA at johnsonupperpta@gmail.com with any 
ideas or questions you may have.   

Don't forget that we 

have a Dave and Bust-

er's fundraising cam-

paign happen-

ing! Click here for 

more info!!  

Fundraiser Update 

Johnson PTA wants to wish our community Happy Holidays and a safe break. Don't 
forget to work on your yearbook cover contest design over break!   

 

Youth Making a Difference is a program that encourages and recognizes volunteer efforts by K-12 

students. We'd love to see how our Johnson students volunteer! Please see attached forms.  

https://www.johnsonupperspiritwear.com/
https://www.johnsonupperspiritwear.com/
mailto:johnsonupperpta@gmail.com
https://www.groupraise.com/offer-campaigns/49881-johnson-upper-elementary-pta-dave-busters-fundraising-campaigns?utm_source=sendgrid&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=o_offers_day_1
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ICHAT: Our parent volunteers are awesome and we could not do it without you!  If you will be volunteering at 

Johnson or driving students for field trips, LPS requires you to have a completed iChat background check approved 

prior to the event.  Completing the form is simple and quick.  Go to www.livoniapublicschools.org click on the 

"Parents" tab, then click on "Forms" and click on the iChat box to access the form.  

Student Emergency Cards: We ask that ALL Jayhawk families go onto parent connect and review their student infor-

mation that is listed.  Please confirm your emergency contact information.  This information is added to the PINK 

STUDENT EMERGENCY CARD we print for students.    Emergency cards will be printed on Tuesday, September 3 and 

we ask that all data be updated and confirmed by that time.  Thank you for helping up keep your kids safe!  

COMMUNICATION -  The beginning of the day and the end of the day are always busy times in the 

school office.  At Johnson, we realize there are always unexpected circumstances that arise and we will 

do everything in our power to accommodate unplanned interruptions.  We also ask parents to call the of-

fice after 9:00am and prior to 3:00pm if they are making alternate transportation arrangements for their 

students' trip home.  Teachers frequently use the end of the day time for classroom reorganization, recess 

and/or specials and catching up to a class can be a challenge.  We appreciate your help.  The office 

phone number is (734)744-2740.  

OFFICE HOURS - Mr. Traub, Principal and Mrs. Samouelian, Assistant Principal, are available via email, 

telephone and in person.  If you have any questions or concerns, please set an appointment to discuss 

your situation privately with one of our Administrators.  The Johnson school office is open M-F from 

7:45am to 4:15pm.  Teachers are generally unavailable during the day as they are teaching.  If you have 

a concern, please reach out to teachers via email or contact the office directly at (734) 744-2740  Stu-

dents will not be permitted back into the building for forgotten items once the office is closed for the day!  

SACC: Affordable School Aged Child Care, is still available at Johnson.  Simply call (734) 744-2966 to make arrange-

ments for your students before or after school caregiver needs.  SACC opens at 7:00am and closes at 6:00pm daily.  

Recess Update: As snow begins to fall, just a reminder that boots will be necessary to play in the snow during re-

cess. Students can bring shoes and leave boots in their lockers during the day. Students in shoes will still be allowed 

outside, but will be playing on the blacktop areas. Make sure that students are dressed appropriately and are warm 

for outdoor recess. We will continue to go outside as long as it is 15 degrees Fahrenheit or warmer.  

http://www.livoniapublicschools.org/


BLESSINGS IN A BACKPACK (BIAB) - FREE weekend meals and snack packs are available for those families 

that could use a little extra help.   Johnson  has teamed up with Blessings in a Backpack to offer weekend meal assis-

tance to families that are struggling for whatever reason.  A form is attached to the newsletter for your conven-

ience.  Simply complete the form and have your student return it to the office.  Mid September, delivery will begin.  

Emergency Drills: As we head back to school, student safety is always a priority.  We will be having several different 

drills coming up to acclimate the students to emergency procedures.  We encourage you to let students know we are 

working in their best interest and we ask that they follow instructions given by staff during these drills so we can ease 

their concerns and keep them safe.  Thank you for working with your students and supporting our safety drills.  
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Transportation: In order to receive Bus Transportation, you must live in an area eligible for transportation and 

you MUST apply for transportation.  If you believe your student is eligible for transportation, simply apply for bus 

service following the steps on the attached transportation information form at the end of this newsletter.   If you 

want to see if you have transportation, simply login to Parent Connect and you will be able to see your student's 

transportation arrangements if they have been completed.  If you have applied for transportation and still have not 

received transportation, we encourage you to reach out to transportation directly at (734)744-2156.  

“You can get excited about the future. The past won’t mind.” 

- Hillary Depiano 

MEDICATIONS AT SCHOOL - Oftentimes a student will come to the office with a medical need. The office staff is 

able to dispense medication as needed as long as the medication is: 1) Delivered to school by a parent in the original 

unopened package or prescription container, {NO MEDICATION can be brought to school by students}    2) As long 

as there is an individual, signed medical authorization on file for each medication {form available in the office and 

online}   Medication includes but is not limited to cough drops, aspirin, Tylenol, Advil, prescription drugs, creams, lo-

tions, vitamins, inhalers, EpiPens, etc.…  We cannot administer any medication that is not listed on file in the of-

fice.  Please reach out to Jill Jablonski in the office to set up a time to bring in medications and to review your stu-

dent’s medical needs when they are in the building.  


